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JOINT COMMITTEE OF PUBLIC ACCOUNTS AND AUDIT
Indigenous Law and Justice Inquiry

Indigenous Law and Justice Inquiry to Continue
Committee chair Bob Baldwin welcomes further submissions
Federal Parliament’s Public Accounts and Audit Committee has resolved to continue its inquiry into the provision of legal aid services to Indigenous Australians.

The Committee is reviewing the Attorney-General’s Department Indigenous Law and Justice programs focusing on legal aid services and family violence prevention. The Committee will inquire and report on issues including:
a) the distribution of the resources of Indigenous legal aid services between criminal, family and civil cases;

b) the coordination of Indigenous legal aid services with Legal Aid Commissions through measures such as memoranda of understanding;

c) the access for Indigenous women to Indigenous-specific legal services; and

d) the ability of Law and Justice program components to recruit and retain expert staff.

The Committee will take into account the current tender process for Indigenous legal aid services.

New chairman of the Public Accounts and Audit Committee, Mr Bob Baldwin MP, said the Committee welcomed any further submissions from interested parties when announcing the continuation of the inquiry.
“The Committee will take into account the considerable amounts of evidence gathered for the inquiry into Indigenous Law and Justice during the last Parliament and will undertake a brief period of further evidence gathering before reporting to Parliament,” Mr Baldwin said.
“In the New Year, the Committee will travel across the country to hear evidence at public hearings and inspections in regional New South Wales, a remote community in the Northern Territory and finally in Western Australia.
“As well as revisiting issues already raised in the evidence received, such as the adequacy and access of legal services for all Indigenous people, the Committee will explore the success of the tendering of Indigenous legal aid services, which is due to be finalised in Western Australia in February-March of next year.”

The inquiry grew out of the Committee’s statutory responsibility to examine reports from the Auditor-General, in this case Audit Report No. 13, 2003-2004, ATSIS Law and Justice Program that came before the Committee during the last Parliament. That audit report is available at www.anao.gov.au. 
For media comment: please contact Mr Bob Baldwin MP on telephone 0419 694 620.
For more information, contact the inquiry secretary on telephone (02) 6277 4615 or visit the Committee’s website at www.aph.gov.au/house/committee/jpaa/index.htm
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